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MiOTA 2017 Spring 
Newsletter – Message 
from the Leaders 

Happy 100th Anniversary of Occupational 
Therapy!! We hope you had a great 
Occupational Therapy Month, but given it’s 
the 100th anniversary of OT, it’s hard not to 
continue the celebration all year long!  

Reaching our 100-year milestone is no easy 
feat; the world of healthcare at the start of 
Occupational Therapy 100 years ago; 
whether it be common medical treatments, 
remedies and/or diagnostics, has certainly 
changed.  Even within our profession, we 
have evolved as we learn about and 
implement evidenced-based treatment.  I 
have a – no kidding – 5-inch-thick dictionary 
my father had as a child.  Of course, I had to 
check out if “occupational therapy” was in 
there… and here is what I found: 

 

 

 

 

 

Although I think many of us can understand 
that definition from the knowledge of our 
history, I think it is safe to say that the 1957 
“New Century Dictionary” definition of 
Occupational Therapy does not do justice to 
what an occupational therapy clinician in the 
year 2017 does in practice.   

But, as they say, if we aren’t moving forward, 
we aren’t going anywhere.  We must evolve 
as healthcare and the knowledge supporting 
health care involves.  We must be inspired to 
keep learning and researching.  Providing 
treatment is not just implementing 
treatment, but also constantly stepping back 
to observe and measure if what we are doing 
is making the gains we are striving for.  And 
while we may see fluctuations in the number 
of Occupational Therapy Practitioners who 
are practicing in different areas such as 
cognitive rehab, psycho-social rehab or 
physical rehab; the foundation of everything 
we do in OT is still the triad of all three - with 
the person at the center. 

Research and science are not the only things 
that shape our profession, however.  The 
ever-present, unavoidable policy and 
reimbursement world also carry a lot of 
weight.  There have been periods throughout 
history, especially in the late 1990’s in which 

healthcare reimbursement changed, and 
health care workers – occupational therapy 
practioners included – were out of a job.  And 
then the pendulum swung again, and 
Occupational Therapy started making the 
top of “best job outlook” lists.  But it is a 
pendulum, and at any moment, that 
pendulum can swing again, changing not 
only the future of how and if our 
clients/prospective clients will receive 
Occupational Therapy services, but our own 
career futures and the future of our 
profession as well. Our ability to effectively 
advocate and communicate to other health 
care providers, policy makers and other 
stakeholders has brought us through the past 
100 years, and we will continue to need it – 
now more than ever – in order to bring us 
through the next 100+ more years.   

MiOTA is made up of a diverse number of 
occupational therapy professionals and 
students whose passion for our profession 
has moved mountains.  MiOTA members 
have secured our registration, then our 
licensure.  MiOTA members have fought 
hard to protect our licensure from potential 
deregulation.  MiOTA members have 
collaborated, networked and educated one 
another – we have helped each other grow 
and learn – and learn we can never stop 
growing or learning. MiOTA members are 
mentors, teachers, professionals.  We have 
fought to improve and resolve 
reimbursement issues.  We have forged 
ahead and created new networks with policy 
makers, reimbursement sources and 
stakeholders so that we can get the 
information quicker, be a larger part of the 
discussion and MAKE OUR VOICE HEARD.  
We have been fortunate to yet again have an 
extremely successful Lansing Capitol Hill day 
last week with over 50 occupational therapy 
practioners and/or students attending!  Our 
members have done and continue to do so 
much, the list goes on. 

  IN THIS ISSUE 
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Above all, MiOTA Members PERSEVERE.  
We do not give up in the face of defeat, we 
RISE up to the challenge and we fight to be 
heard and to be understood.  If we see 
something that needs to be improved upon, 
we work to do so! 

So, I will close by again saying thank you for 
being a member of MiOTA, but more 
importantly, on this anniversary of 
Occupational Therapy, I want to thank you 
for helping to shape the history of 
Occupational Therapy in Michigan by being a 
member advocate.  Our profession is here 
today and we are what we are because of 
you. 

Thank you for being a part of our 
membership! 

Sincerely, 

      Kirsten 
Kirsten Matthews, MA, OTRL, CLT 
Co-Leader of the Executive Committee 
Michigan Occupational Therapy Association 
 

MOTEC MEMO – Spring 2017 

By:  Donna Frollo, AFWC of 
Baker College – Owosso 

and 

Sara Clark, AFWC of Western 
Michigan University 

 

Happy spring, with hopes that all 
the April showers will soon bring 
May flowers! MOTEC (The 
Michigan Occupational Therapy 
Education Consortium) hopes to 
see you this month for our first of 
three free Fieldwork Educator 
days on May 19th, 2017, at 
Davenport in Grand Rapids, 
Michigan.  

The fall MOTEC Fieldwork 
Educator dates are: 

• September 15th, 2017 at 
Wayne State University in 
Detroit, MI  

• November 10th, 2017 at 
Mott Community College 
in Flint, MI 

 

This year’s discussion will cover: 
collaborative models of 
supervision (supervising more 
than one student at a time), 
understanding the OT/OTA 
relationship, and administrative 
updates from AOTA and MiOTA. 

 

You can find the registration 
information for the 2017 Fieldwork 
Educator Days on the MOTEC 
page of the MiOTA website: 
http://www.miota.org/motec.php. 

MOTEC will also have a fieldwork 
educator training session at the 
annual MiOTA state conference in 
October 2017.  

The biggest fieldwork news 
updates from the 2017 annual 
AOTA conference in Philadelphia, 
PA are the recommendations from 
the Fieldwork (Experiential 
Learning) Ad Hoc Committee. In 
November 2016 the AOTA Board 
of Directors appointed the 
Fieldwork Ad Hoc Committee to 
assess the quality of current OT 
fieldwork education models and 
explore alternative options for 
clinical education. Across the 
board, OT/OTA academic 
programs have great difficulty 
placing students on Level I 
fieldwork experiences that are 
meaningful and relevant. In 
February 2017, the Fieldwork Ad 
Hoc Committee recommended the 
removal of traditional Level I 
experiences provided by 
clinicians.  The alternative 
suggestion is to have OT/OTA 
academic programs provide initial 
experiential learning experiences 
through: faculty-led experiential 
learning activities, simulation and 
standardized patients. The 
earliest this change may be 
implemented is July 2025 (with a 
feasibility study using 8 OT 
programs in 2018-19). 

 

Another suggested change by the 
Fieldwork Ad Hoc Committee is 
the addition of a post-graduation 
residency (one year), to be 
completed after Level II fieldwork. 
The OT resident would have a 
provisional license during that 
time to perform mentored 
practice. Recommendations also 
include a reflective and 
competency component for the 
OT residency. The AOTA Board 
of Directors charged the AOTA 
Executive Director (Neil Harvison) 
to develop a report by October of 
2017, with the potential impact, 
costs, coordination plan and pilot 
program plan to test the feasibility 
of offering a post-graduate 
residency.   

Both the elimination of traditional 
Level I Fieldwork experiences in 
clinic settings and the OT post-
graduate residency program are 
only suggestions at this point 
in time by the Fieldwork Ad Hoc 
Committee to the AOTA Board of 
Directors.  The entire report of 
these suggestions can be found 
at: 

https://www.aota.org/~/media/
Corporate/Files/EducationCareer
s/Educators/Fieldwork/AOTA-
Fieldwork/Residency-for-OTs-
considered-by-AOTA-ad-hoc-
committee-report.pdf   

Another hot fieldwork topic at 
AOTA Conference was the 
December 2016 draft of the new 
ACOTE Standards.  ACOTE is the 
Accreditation Council for 
Occupational Therapy Education. 
Call for public comment regarding 
the December 2016 ACOTE 
standards draft closed on April 
15th, 2017.  The “C” standards are 
the fieldwork standards.  

 

 

http://www.miota.org/motec.php
https://www.aota.org/~/media/Corporate/Files/EducationCareers/Educators/Fieldwork/AOTA-Fieldwork/Residency-for-OTs-considered-by-AOTA-ad-hoc-committee-report.pdf
https://www.aota.org/~/media/Corporate/Files/EducationCareers/Educators/Fieldwork/AOTA-Fieldwork/Residency-for-OTs-considered-by-AOTA-ad-hoc-committee-report.pdf
https://www.aota.org/~/media/Corporate/Files/EducationCareers/Educators/Fieldwork/AOTA-Fieldwork/Residency-for-OTs-considered-by-AOTA-ad-hoc-committee-report.pdf
https://www.aota.org/~/media/Corporate/Files/EducationCareers/Educators/Fieldwork/AOTA-Fieldwork/Residency-for-OTs-considered-by-AOTA-ad-hoc-committee-report.pdf
https://www.aota.org/~/media/Corporate/Files/EducationCareers/Educators/Fieldwork/AOTA-Fieldwork/Residency-for-OTs-considered-by-AOTA-ad-hoc-committee-report.pdf
https://www.aota.org/~/media/Corporate/Files/EducationCareers/Educators/Fieldwork/AOTA-Fieldwork/Residency-for-OTs-considered-by-AOTA-ad-hoc-committee-report.pdf
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Proposed changes to the “C” 
standards include:   

• Requiring fieldwork 
educators to provide their 
license number to 
academic programs for 
verifying licensure prior to 
the start of the fieldwork 
experience.  Currently 
most academic programs 
verify fieldwork educators’ 
license numbers during 
the first few weeks of the 
fieldwork experience. 

• Documentation of 
established fieldwork 
objectives prior to the start 
date of the rotation.  
Currently expectations and 
site-specific objectives 
are shared and 
discussed during the first 
week of the clinical 
rotation.  

• Level I fieldwork 
experiences for OT 
students must total a 
minimum of 80 hours.  
Level I fieldwork 
experiences for OTA 
students must total a 
minimum of 40 hours. 
 

AOTA also recently published a 
new “universal” Level I Fieldwork 
Competency  Evaluation for OT 
and OTA Students that can be 
used in any area of practice. The 
new competency evaluation is 
meant to compliment the AOTA 
Level II Fieldwork Performance 
Evaluation by having the same 
section titles.  The new evaluation 
can be found on the AOTA 
website, under the Fieldwork 
Education section.  

 

Attending one of MOTEC’s three 
free Fieldwork Educator Days in 
2017 is a great way to stay up to 
date on all of AOTA’s 
recommendations for fieldwork 

education and updates on 
proposed changes to the 
Michigan OT/OTA General Rules.  

Thank you, fieldwork educators, 
for your commitment and 
dedication to our profession.  Your 
support of clinical educational 
programs helps build and define 
those starting their OT/OTA 

careers.  

 

MiOTA Membership Director 
Update 

Update your membership 

We have over 100 members that are 
soon to be deactivated at a time 

when membership in our 
professional association is so 
important.  Membership in MiOTA 
keeps you informed about your 
profession – including changes to our 
General Rules, potential regulatory 
issues that could impact practice in 
the state and continuing education 
opportunities.  Please update your 
membership today if you have 
received your gentle reminder of 
membership renewal time! 

Help us grow our membership! 

We have 10% of licensed OT 
practitioners in the state of Michigan 
as members in MiOTA.  If you are 
receiving this newsletter please 
share the information with a 
practitioner who is not a member.  
Articulate the valuable information 
that you receive from your 
membership and encourage each 

non-member colleague to become a 
member!  Imagine if we could have 
each member grow our membership 
by 1 member!   

Invite us to your upcoming 
graduation! 

Educators, MiOTA Executive 
Committee members would love to 
congratulate your graduates by 
attending graduation and welcoming 
them into membership of our 
organization.  If you want us to 
attend your graduation please 
contact me at cajohnson@hcr-
manorcare.com    We have on our 
calendar to attend WMU and GVSU 
events this summer! 

Upcoming Continuing Education 
events:  

May:   Meeting the Healthcare Needs of 

the LGBT Community:  Inclusivity 

Practices for OT  - Sara Clark 

June:   Do you know the General Rules for 

OT in Michigan?  Cathleen Johnson 

July:   NBCOT Prep for Students  Eric 

Checkley 

 

Thanks for your membership!  
Cathleen C. Johnson, MS, OTRL 
Membership Director 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lansing Lobby Day: 2017 

 April 27, 2017 marked this 
year’s Lansing Lobby day of 
advocacy for OTs, OTAs and 
students around the state of 
Michigan.  We began the day with 

  
Paid thru 
1/5/2017 

Paid 
thru 
1/24/17 

Paid 
thru 
3/1/17 

Paid 
thru 
4/20/17 

Associate 0 1 1 2 
Honorary 9 9 9 9 
OT 328 331 319 302 
OTA 33 35 36 37 
Retired 10 10 10 8 
Student 224 233 241 249 

TOTAL 604 619 616 607 
     

 

mailto:cajohnson@hcr-manorcare.com
mailto:cajohnson@hcr-manorcare.com
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networking and a training session 
with MiOTA lobbyist, Bret Marr 
and MiOTA public policy director, 
Jennifer Summers.  We then had 
the opportunity to observe the 
Michigan Senate in session in the 
Senate gallery.  We were 
surprised with an introduction of 
MiOTA, including recognition of 
the many college and university 
represented in our group, 
followed by applause from the 
senate floor.   

After the Senate gallery, we had a 
productive day with 53 meetings 
with Michigan Senators and 
House Representatives to discus 
important issues of continued 
support of OT professionals’ 
licensure as well as requesting the 
legislators to introduce a bill in 
which OTs and OTAs in Michigan 
can choose to use telehealth as 
an option for service delivery.  
Presently, there are 23 states 
across the US that have 
legislation to allow for OTs to 
engage in telehealth. Michigan is 
not one of them.  MiOTA believes 
that practitioners, along with 
referring physicians, should 
decide how to best provide 
therapeutic services.  Advances in 
telecommunications allow for 
more diverse options than ever 
before.  In addition, research into 
telehealth with OT and other 
rehabilitation professionals 
allows us to see  how these 
services can help improve access 
to underserved areas (including 
many rural areas as we have in 
Michigan), can be as effective as 
traditional methods of services, 
and can be delivered at the same 
costs or less expensive than 
traditional service options.  

MiOTA is proud to have had a 
strong voice in Lansing to 
advocate for telehealth in our 
great state!  

After meeting with our 
legislators, we reconvened as a 
large group to discuss the process 
and share ideas for improvement.  
We also broke into smaller 
planning sessions for ad hoc 
committees focusing on 
continued efforts with telehealth, 
reassessment of MiOTA’s vision 
and mission statements, 
conversation of marketing 
strategies for MiOTA, and to 
discuss other “hot topics” of 
advocacy that are likely to be on 
our radar over the coming year.   

Since Lansing Lobby day, there 
have been follow up meeting 
scheduled with OT constituents 
and MiOTA’s advocacy team with 
interested legislators that want to 
learn more about introduction of 
a bill!  This is an exciting step 
toward action and a perfect 
demonstration how our united 
voice can be powerful to law 
makers.  Partnering with your 
state legislators is a key aspect to 
continued high quality 
occupational therapy services.    

For more information on ad hoc 
committee involvement or 
participation in future Lansing 
Lobby days, please contact 
Jennifer Summers, OTD, OTR at 
frieseje@gvsu.edu.   

 

 

MiOTA Finance Report 

Income:                    

Budget $81,501.00 
(Actual) $10,330.12 

  

Expenses:                                

 Budget $78,725.00 
(Actual) $7,118.71 
                                    

Net 
Income:                         $3,211.41 

MiOTA Checking – $7,442.34 
MiOTA Savings - $2,506.29 
MiOTA Scholarship CD – $23, 553.33 

mailto:frieseje@gvsu.edu


SPRING 2017 | Issue 3.2 5 

 

 

Please contact Cindy Klinger via 
email at ckling04@gmail.com if any 
member has ideas for increasing 
funds to support MIOTA and 
increasing income.  We would love 
imput from MIOTA members. 

  

Thank you, 

Cindy Klinger, MIOTA Financial 
Director 

 

Spring Communications Update 

Sara Clark, MiOTA Communications 
Director 

 

MiOTA Network Chapters 

MiOTA chapters continue to grow 
and thrive in the spring of 2017! 

Thank you chapter leaders for 
facilitating numerous MiOTA 
chapter meetings in the past few 
months.  Please remember to check 
the MiOTA website to find out more 
information about the networking 
chapters.  All MiOTA members can 
attend any chapter meeting in the 
state. Please contact one of the 
following chapter leaders if you 
would like to present at a chapter 
meeting or host a chapter meeting 
at your facility.  Contact email 
information for chapter leaders can 
be found on the MiOTA website by 
clicking on the chapter leader’s 
name. MiOTA members receive one 
free professional development unit 
(PDU) for attending a chapter 
meeting! 

http://www.miota.org/regional_chap
ters.php 

 

West:  Kathryn Potter 

Southwest:   Deb Lindstrom and 
Christine Viletstra 

Lansing:  Alissa Baker and Cheri 
Ramirez 

***Flint: Nancy Vandewiele (new 
chapter in 2017!) 

Detroit: Eric Checkley 

Huron Valley: Marie Miller 

Upper Peninsula:  Britta Pennell and 
Kirsten Matthews 

Michigan OT/OTA General Rules  

The Michigan Board of Occupational 
Therapy continues to work hard to 
develop an updated version of the 
Michigan OT/OTA General Rules.  In 
the fall of 2016 the first new draft 
was shared with the public, which 
included new amendments related 
to the following sections: 

• Training requirement on 
identification of victims of 
human trafficking 

•  Applications for OT/OTA 
license 

• Applications for OT/OTA 
license, with lapsed 
registration 

• Licensure by endorsement:  
OT/OTA 

• Examinations:  OT/OTA 
(adoption/approval/passing 
score) 

• Requirements for 
relicensure:  OT/OTA 

• Delegation of limited 
assessments/tasks to an 
OTA, supervision of an OTA 

• A new continuing education 
section, listing requirements 
for licensure renewal (20 
hours per two-year license 
renewal period) 

A public hearing on the fall 2016 
draft of the Michigan OT/OTA 
General Rules was held in Lansing, 
MI on Friday September 30th, 2016.  
Cathleen Johnson, Sara Clark, Bret 
Marr (lobbyist) and Cheri Ramirez all 
attended to present MiOTA’s public 
comments regarding the fall 2016 
draft.  AOTA representative Chuck 
Willmarth was also present to 
provide AOTA’s feedback on the fall 
2016 draft.  

The Michigan Board of Occupational 
Therapy incorporated many of 
MiOTA’s and AOTA’s suggestions 
into a new February 2017 draft of the 
Michigan OT/OTA General Rules. A 
public hearing on the February 2017 
draft was held in Lansing, MI on April 
13th, 2017.  Cathleen Johnson and 
Sara Clark were present at this April 
hearing to present MiOTA’s minor 
public comments on some 
suggested language changes to 
avoid reader confusion. Currently, 
the Michigan Board of Occupational 
Therapists continues to discuss the 
February 2017 draft.  MiOTA will 
inform all members of any other 
updates on the Michigan OT/OTA 
General Rules as the association 
learns more details. A version of the 
February 2017 draft can be found on 
LARA’s website.  The next LARA 
board meeting is on June 9, 2017 

 

 

 

 

mailto:ckling04@gmail.com
http://www.miota.org/regional_chapters.php
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More Lobby Day Photos 
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May 5, 2017 

 
Dear Program Director/Academic Fieldwork Coordinator, 
 
The MiOTA Conference Planning Committee is continuing the “Student Ambassador Program” which allows 
students to volunteer their time to the association through active participating at this year's “Annual Fall 
Conference."  Based on the positive feedback we continue to receive from students who have participated, the 
committee is pleased to continue the “Student Ambassador” opportunity again this year.   
 
 
This program is open to all currently enrolled OT/OTA students, whether in class or out on fieldwork. The 
student will need to complete the “Student Ambassador Application” and return it to MiOTA by September 1, 
2016. Selection of “Student Ambassadors” will be through a blind review of all applications. The student must 
be a member in good standing (member) of MiOTA at the time they submit their application. 
 
 
The students will be expected to be available for the entire conference beginning with a short meeting on Friday 
October 6th, at 6 PM at the Grand Hotel, Mackinaw Island, Michigan.  Students MUST be available during all 
scheduled conference events on October 7th and 8th. 
 
 The primary responsibility of a Student Ambassador it to: 
 

• Convene assigned sessions (specific job descriptions provided at a meeting on Friday)  

• Collect the “Speaker Evaluation” at the end of these sessions 

• Be available during conference for additional duties as needed by committee 
 
 
The complete conference schedule is available at https://www.mi-ota.com.  Conference registration will be 
waived for selected ambassadors. However, if the student chooses to stay at the hotel they student will need 
to cover that expense on their own. A special student rate at the hotel is available.  The hotel reservation 
information can be found on the MiOTA website: 
 
 
It is our hope that by offering the students this opportunity it will encourage them to maintain membership in 
their professional organization, foster a sense of the importance of professional volunteerism, and develop 
leadership skills.  The MiOTA Conference Planning Committee is committed to actively involving our future 
leaders (our students) in their professional organization. Please share this exciting opportunity with your 
students. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
2017 MiOTA Conference Committee 
 

 

 

 

https://www.mi-ota.com/
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May 5, 2017 
 
Dear Occupational Therapy Students, 
 
The MiOTA Conference Committee is offering an opportunity to nine students to serve as “Student 
Ambassadors” for this year’s Annual Fall Conference, October 6 – 8th 2017.  The conference will be held at the 
Grand Hotel on Mackinaw Island, Michigan. 
 
If selected, you must be available on FRIDAY evening October 6th at 6:00 PM for a short orientation meeting. 
You must also be available throughout the entire two days of conference.  The orientation meeting will be 
held at the Grand Hotel. 
  

Your primary responsibility as a student ambassador will be: 
 

• Be available on Friday, October 6th at 6:00 PM for orientation 

• To convene specific assigned sessions (a job description will be given out at the meeting) 

• Collect the “Speaker Evaluation” at the end of these sessions 

• Other duties may be assigned based on other conference activities 
 

Why should you apply to be a Student Ambassador? 
 

• Conference registration fee is waived for Student Ambassadors 

• Continental breakfast and lunch are provided both days of conference. 

• Network with occupational therapist and students from across Michigan 
 

You MUST be a member in good standing of MiOTA at the time you submit your application.  Other expenses, 
such as hotel costs, mileage, and/or ferry/carriage rides will be at your own expense.   
 

Please go to the MiOTA website: www.mi-ota.com, to review the conference schedule. 
 
 

If you are interested in applying for this exciting opportunity, please complete the “Student Ambassador 
Application” and submit it along with a letter of recommendation from the Program Director or other 
faculty member in your program to:  
 

MiOTA 
124 W. Allegan, Suite 1900,  
Lansing, MI  48933  
Fax (517) 484-4442 
Email: office@miota.org 

 

COMPLETED APPLICATION DEADLINE: SEPTEMBER 1, 2017 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.mi-ota.com/
mailto:office@miota.org
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MiOTA Fall Conference 2017 
Student Ambassador Registration Form 

 
Grand Hotel, Mackinaw Island, Michigan  

October 6-8th, 2017 
 
Name: ________________________________________________________________ 
School Attending:  _______________________________________________________ 
MiOTA Membership Number: _______________________________________________ 
Mailing Address: _________________________________________________________ 
             (Street)                                           
________________________________________________Phone:_________________ 
     (City)                                           (State)              (Zip)      
Email: _________________________________________________________________ 
 
Student Ambassadors Requirements:  

1. Must be a member in good standing with MiOTA.   
2. Must be able to attend training meeting on Sunday October 6th at 6:00 PM.  
3. Must be able to attend the ENTIRE conference (Sat & Sun). 
4. Submit with application a letter or recommendation from the Program Director or other faculty member of your program.  

 
Perks for being a Student Ambassador: 

1. Welcome Reception included.  
2. Admission to the conference sessions included. 
3. MiOTA Student Ambassadors will be provided a T-Shirt.  Please indicate your size preference.  

Small     Medium    Large      X-Large  XX-Large 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Please check the conference areas that are of interest to you. (Your interests will be considered in terms of 
scheduling you into the sessions you will be convening) 
 

□ Ethics/Pain/Documentation 
□ Geriatrics 
□ Pediatrics 
□ Education 
□ Psychosocial 
□ Technology 
□ Special Interests 

 
Please submit a short essay (50 words or less) on why you would like to be a student ambassador. (Essay may 

be submitted as a separate attachment in a word document) 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Send completed application to: 
MiOTA, 124 W. Allegan, Suite 1900,  
Lansing, MI  48933  
Fax (517) 484-4442 or E-mail: office@miota.org 

Conference information available at www.mi-ota.com 
 

mailto:office@miota.org
http://www.mi-ota.com/

